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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 
	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 9 March 2022, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publicly share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	Local Learning Disability Mortality Review (LeDeR) Annual Report 2020
Dr Clare Scarlett attended the NSAB to talk through the local LeDeR Annual Report. During 2020 there were 28 deaths of people with a learning disability reported through the LeDeR programme. No reviews attributed a death to omissions or neglect. Reviewers were asked to rate care as unsatisfactory, satisfactory, good or excellent. In all but two of the cases, care was rated as good or excellent.  The following recommendations were made to improve practice: identification and communication of a learning disability; sharing information about a patient; involvement of social and family carers in acute hospital settings; following up non-engagement and “adult not brought”; weight management and measuring; improving annual health checks and the health action plan; communication with people with a learning disability and dementia; care of people with epilepsy; communication (understanding an individual’s communication style and need). There was further work to be done to address the recommendations and to ensure that there was a link between learning from the LeDeR programme and learning from Safeguarding Adults Reviews.  

	MASH update
A comprehensive update was provided around the MASH. On average the MASH receives 834 referrals per month. Over time, this number has gradually increased. In 2020, the average number of referrals per month was 771. The number of referrals received in February 2022 was 30% higher than the average monthly number of referrals. Board members discussed how sustainable this high volume was, with many referrals not meeting the criteria for a safeguarding concern or a subsequent Section 42 enquiry. It was acknowledged that it presented risks to the safeguarding adults system. The Board agreed that there needed to be an urgent discussion about the increase in referrals and how this could be best managed. The Board agreed to receive a report on progress at the next meeting. The update also included a review of the Weekly Strategy Meeting within the MASH, which was introduced in September 2021. The aim of the meeting was to have a rapid meeting about cases of a complex nature or cases where it was unclear whether safeguarding adults procedures applied. 19 meetings have taken place and 49 people have been discussed. Outcomes from the meeting are either: case to remain open to safeguarding adults procedures (usually with a dedicated strategy meeting); case closed to safeguarding adults procedures; or case transferred to Adult Community Team (for assessment of need and/or progression of Section 42 enquiry). Evaluations from participants were very positive, highlighting the strength of multi-agency working. All respondents felt that the meeting should continue. 

	Strategic Annual Plan 2022-23
The NSAB’s Strategic Annual Plan for 2022-23 was agreed. The plan had been devised following agency self-assessment submissions, data and learning from Safeguarding Adults Reviews or audits. Making Safeguarding Personal and self-neglect continued to be a priority, as well as specific work around domestic abuse and older people and safeguarding those who use alcohol problematically. 

	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 4 May 2022


For more information about Safeguarding Adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit:
https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/ 
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